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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 10th October 2016 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, Lorna Mulholland, Sandra Sutters, Mike Dewdney,  Carole Owens, Raymond Crawfurd
Apologies: John Link, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jo Vos, Rosemary Dayborn,  Jamie & Liz Entwhistle. Colin & Heather Barnes, Rob Solly, Lindsey Hammond
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
After discussion the minutes were approved and signed.

Finance: 

Our opening bank balance was £2,132.75, interest of 09p to be added 
 – giving a closing balance of £2,132.84
The Point Planters
All the old plants have been removed from the planters and hopefully the new bulbs will be in early next week.
Ox Green
Since John Hoad’s resignation and cessation of grass cutting activities  the green has been mown once by Carole’s gardener, once by ABC and now tended by Lee from Tenterden Town Council. TTC are in fact officially  taking over responsibility for greens and verges maintenance from Ashford beginning November.  So in future this will be an ongoing activity which is good news
The lead covers for the posts are in hand and should be installed very soon.

Carole advised that a member of the British Legion stated that we needed to apply to the War

Graves Commission to lay poppy crosses on this site.

Post Meeting notes: 

1.  Jean  contacted The Royal British Legion who informed her that this wasn’t necessary.

2. Ken has further clarified with Carole who had spoken to Bill Chantler a member of the Tenterden British Legion. “If an area on the green is to be officially designated a place to place poppies the spot would need to be marked in some way otherwise no one would know. For it to be “designated” an application needs to be made with the Wars Graves Commission”
(Raymond advised that there is now a commemorative plaque on the Church Gates issued by the

War Graves Commission as there are two graves in the Churchyard (1 Davenport and 1 Collins) to which this applies).

Liptons Consultation Process
The second round of meetings is now taking place, mainly at the Town Hall to get the views of residents. Times and dates have been widely advertised.

There is also an online survey which they hope will be well supported.

Village Hall
Trevor said that the Community Group  should back the Village Hall in their efforts to raise money for their upgrade. He suggested that perhaps we should forgo the St. Michaels Bites this time and do a Village Hall Bites instead..Ken has drafted  a copy called “Hall Aid” which will be distributed in Tenterden and St. Michaels.  He has included hall history, proposals for the refurbishment and lots of information about the facility which is now listed as an emergency centre in times of disaster.
It was agreed that a shortened Christmas edition of St. Michaels Bites  should still be produced which will act as a Flyer advertising the “Switch On”
Post Meeting note:
1. Hall Aid will be published as a separate newsletter for Tenterden and St Michaels distribution.

 Christmas 
The suggested plan is as follows:-

The procession and switch on of the tree will be on 4th December.
Church Service will be at 4pm followed by lantern lit procession to the Point for switch on of the tree.

Raymond and church are managing the Angels

Children with their parents will then be invited to go to the Village Hall for a Party and entertainment.

Hall has been booked
Road closure managed by Ken proceeding nicely

Post Meeting Notes:

1. Sandra has hired a Childrens Entertainer for 2 hours

2. Committee room will be dressed up as a grotto. 

3. KM has arranged via Harry H for Kerry to be Santa Claus. 
Next Meeting :   14th November at London Beach.
Meeting closed at 8.50pm
